AP Salary & Benefits Subcommittee Meeting
Tuesday September 18, 2007 2:00pm – 4:00pm

Location: 116 Lake Michigan Hall, Allendale Campus
Group Reps:
Group 1:  Raven McClinon (2007-2009)

Group 2:  Brian Berry (2007-2009)

Group 3:  Rob Freidhoff (2007-2009) 
Group 4:  Ben Rapin (2006-2008) Chair

Group 5:  Mindy Earley (2006-2008)

Group 6:  Lucas Bates (2007-2009) (absent)
Member at Large: Jennifer Schick (2006-2008)
HR Reps: 
Linda Yuhas, Director of Employment and Compensation

Dave Smith, Director of Benefits 
AP Committee Liaison:
Jennifer McCaul
OUR COMMITTEE GOAL TO IMPROVE COMMUNICATION

Communicate once a month with group to distribute meeting minutes.

Communicate at least one more time a month with group with

“fun facts” or “tidbits” pertaining to salary and benefits
_______________________________________________________________________________

DID YOU KNOW? 

RFP for Medical Benefits Administration and Network

The request for proposal for medical benefits administration and network for the GVSU self funded Base and Enhanced Plans is still in process.  The current administrator and network for these plans is Meritain/Weyco and PPOM.  This does not affect the HMO plans.  The RFP also includes a component for flexible spending administration, with an option for debit card use for flexible spending.  Any changes to the administrator and network would be effective 1/1/08.  

Open Enrollment

The schedule for open enrollment has not yet been formalized, but may be similar to last year’s period (which ended November 20, 2006).

New Cards to be Issued by Meritain/Weyco

New ID cards are being issued to faculty and staff enrolled in the GVSU Base and Enhanced Medical Plans.  The existing ID card is valid and contains information that healthcare providers need.  Continue to use the existing ID card until a replacement is received.
Upcoming Meeting Dates and Previous Meeting Minutes

The Salary and Benefits Subcommittee plans to meet the third Tuesday of every month at 2:00pm (locations vary).  Meeting dates and minutes can be found at www.gvsu.edu/ap.

The next meeting will be October 16 from 2-4pm in Kirkhof Center Room 242.
Health and Wellness Task Force
The Health and Wellness Task Force presented its recommendations to the University in September 2006, which included a recommendation to hire a full time Health and Wellness Coordinator in the Human Resources/Benefits office with a faculty/staff focus.  Interviews are currently going on with hopes that the position will be filled in late October.  

See this link for more information on the task force: http://www.gvsu.edu/healthwellness/.
Benefit Survey Update

The Benefits Office and Statistics Department continue to evaluate the responses to the survey taken this past Spring/Summer and the results will be made available to the entire University.  

Dave Smith provided the following tidbits from the survey:

· When asked if the overall medical benefit package meets my needs, 89% of respondents said the package meets or exceeds expectations.

· When asked about the value of coverage compared to the premiums paid, 89% of respondents said the value meets or exceeds expectations.

· When asked what incentives would encourage them to participate in wellness, respondents ranked as follows:

1. Reduction in health plan costs

2. Additional time off to participate

3. Cash

· When asked given the limited amount of benefit dollars available, what benefits they would decrease, respondents ranked as follows:

1. Wellness and fitness programs

2. Employee assistance programs

· When asked about their interest in voluntary benefits, less than 42% of respondents would be interested in group legal plans or critical illness plans.  However, the Benefits Office will still seek out additional information on the cost of these plans for consideration at a point in the future.  It will not be offered in the upcoming open enrollment period for 2008, but could be a separate offer before the next open enrollment.

YOU ASKED!
Regarding opting out of benefits:
· Who is eligible to opt out of insurance?


· Employees who can get coverage elsewhere (i.e. through a spouse) are able to opt out of insurance.  The current opt out credit is $650/year for medical and $140/year for dental.

· How is the amount paid to those opting out determined?

· The opt out credit is somewhat arbitrary and has no direct correlation to medical costs.

· Will the amount paid to those opting out of benefits increase, decrease, or stay the same for net year?

· No changes are foreseen to the value of the opt out credit at this time for calendar year 2008.

· When was the opt out credit last changed?

· The credit has not changed for at least 10 years.

· How many employees opt out of insurance?
· Approximately 180 employees opt out of insurance.

· From a coverage point of view, is it advantageous for employees to carry double insurance?

· It is not always advantageous for employees to carry double insurance and each employee should evaluate this given their own circumstances.  It does not make sense to have double insurance if you are enrolled in the GVSU Enhanced Plan, but may possibly make sense if you are enrolled in the GVSU Base Plan, for example.

· Employees cannot have double medical coverage if their spouse also works at GVSU.  

· Employees can have double dental coverage if their spouse also works at GVSU.

· Employees cannot received the opt out credit if their spouse also works at GVSU and selects to be covered under dual or family.
